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Daylight Savings 

SPRING FORWARD 
Begins Sunday, March 8th 

Move Clocks forward  

Tuesday, March 17 
St. Pat’s Party & Travelogue 

1:30pm 
Activity Room 

Thursday, March 19 
Birthday Dinner &  

Entertainment 
12:30pm~Restaurant 

1:30pm~Chapel 

 

 

We will have computers available. 

Responding is easy, safe and important.  The 
census is your chance to shape the future. 

Monday, March 30 & Tuesday, March 31 
10am-2pm 

Marguerites Restaurant 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE ADMINISTRATOR, CAROLYN MARTIN: 

We are going to be holding census assistance days at our Village. Inde-
pendent residents will get forms in the mail. You are responsible for     
filling out your census forms. If you need a computer or have  questions 
staff will be available on two dates to answer questions and provide 
computers to file online. We will report census for Assisted Living, Long 
Term care residents, and Memory care residents.   Originally we were 

told by census staff we would be filing for Independent residents but this was incorrect      
information.   
 

It is important to be counted. Political representation  is based on census numbers.  Funding 
for Medicare and Medicaid and many State programs, housing, and more  programs are 
based on census numbers.  You COUNT!! 
 

I encourage you to stop in the Restaurant to enjoy Friday Fish Dinners.  It was a hit last year 
so they are going to do it again. Take out available too. Delicious, convenient, and you don’t 
have to cook or clean up. Win, win.  
 

Join us for The Anchor Bay Chamber Quarter Paddle Auction. You are invited to attend at our 
membership price. Dinner is $15. Prizes values from $25 and up. It’s a really fun event. Cash 
Bar.  
 

We are lucky to be hosting an 80’s dance party with Michigan Rock -n- Roll Hall of Fame , 
Dave Edwards of the Look. Dinner and Dance, 80’s attire optional.  

Enjoy a night of music, dinner buffet, and cash bar.  
 

This year we will be celebrating out 10th Anniversary of our Chapel. We will be celebrating 
the 75th Anniversary of Presbyterian Villages of Mi, and ground breaking of our new           
expansion. Wow!  We are in for an amazing year of celebrations. Most of all we celebrate all 
of you.   

Carolyn 

NEW POLICY REGARDING SHOPPING BAGS ON THE BUS. 

Residents are permitted to bring only 3 bags on the bus.  

Please do not buy large cases of water, pop or laundry 

detergent.  If you would like to purchase larger items, we 

will be conducting an online buying day where you will 

be able to purchase these items and have them            

delivered to your home.  Online purchase day will be  

Monday’s, starting March 2 at 1:30pm in activity  room. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

While it may be the third month of our     

calendar year, March is the beginning of 

many good things. Day light savings time  

begins on March 8th. St. Patrick’s Day is on the 17th. The Spring Equinox is March 19th. Lent 

is all month long. Weather wise, March is supposed to come in like a lion and go out like a 

lamb. March is also a great time to move to The Village of East Harbor. Actually, any time of 

the year is a great time to move to the Village. We are looking forward to many new and 

exciting changes here with the addition of our new  construction. Tell your 

family and friends! Remember, the Village pays referral bonuses to residents 

who referrals move in. Stop by the Marketing office to pick the referral cards 

up. Thanks and Happy March! 

 
 

 
We welcome these new residents to our  

Village of East Harbor Family: 
 

Shirley Chinn—B-204 

Diane Gamble—G-2 

Wayne & Judy Miller– N-2 

Dee Sawyer—Q-1 

 

Alzheimer’s Support 
Group 

 

Hosted by Chaplain Laura  

 3rd Tuesday of every month   

2:00pm  

Chapel  



 

 

 

From The Desk Of Chaplain Laura… 

WELCOME TO MARCH  

 

On Tuesday, March 17, we celebrate one of the world's most popular 

saints, St Patrick, who was held as a slave sheepherder from age 14 to 20.  

He eventually escaped, finding some sailors who took him back to Britain 

where he was reunited with his family. 

Having an experience with God and seeing a vision, St Patrick later studied 

for the priesthood, was ordained a bishop and sent to take the Gospel to 

all of Ireland. 
 

After an intervention from God, Patrick was able to convert thousands, 

preaching the Gospel throughout Ireland. He began  building churches 

across the country, often using shamrocks to explain the Holy Trinity 

(Father, Son, Holy Ghost).   
 

Entire kingdoms were eventually converted to Christianity after hearing 

Patrick's message. 

He preached throughout Ireland for 40 years, dying on March 

17, 461, where he built the first Irish church.   
 

Still today, we continue to celebrate the day set aside to       

remember St. Patrick.   Share his story with someone! 
 

If you have need of prayer, a visit,  a chat, or would like a scripture read-

ing, please feel free to contact me (586) 424-5674 or stop by my office for 

a visit.  I am here Sunday through Thursday and available by telephone 

until 8:00 pm most every day.  
 

Please see “Chaplain’s Corner” page for news, activities, and outings including 

“Pizza  with the Police” and St Peter’s Women’s Ministry Luncheon titled  “On       

Butterfly Wings”.  A time of food, fun, and fellowship with the ladies  including a 

complete salad buffet for only $5!   See “Chaplain’s Corner” for  details.                              

Please sign up and pay no later than March 3.  Bus leaves at 11am. 
 

In His Service,   

Chaplain Laura Stone 



 

 

From the Desk of Chaplain Mindy ... 
From the Desk of Chaplain Laura... 

Chaplain Laura’s Corner-March 

Monday, March 2nd.  new Baltimore police officers association fundraiser-      

“Pizza with the police” at Camille’s by the bay. $20  from 5pm to 9pm. food, raffles, 
and fun!  This is not sponsored by the chapel. Transportation not available.  Take a 
flier from chapel bulletin board for more information.  

Saturday, March 7– Take a trip with Chaplain Laura for a wonderful  luncheon 

out with the Women’s Ministry of St Peter’s church in eastpointe.  Featuring at least 
18 different salads, a soup, drinks and dessert for only $5!  I have gone for the past 5 
years and it is always a wonderful time of fellowship, food, and fun.   There will   al-
so be vendors.  The theme is “On Butterfly Wings”;  speaker is president of the council 
of Lutheran Women.  Please join us as we nourish our bodies and souls !  Please sign 
up no later than March 3.  Pay chaplain laura for your tickets.  

 Come praise the Lord with us every Sunday at 11:00 am.  For our Non-Denominational 
Service.   

 Join us in the Chapel on Monday’s at 1:30pm for our Bible study.  Bring a friend and 
meet some interesting residents and family members for an hour of great discussion 
and diverse teachings.  Come and share your understanding with us.  

 Catholic service Every Tuesday at 10:45am.  Mass is every 3rd Tuesday at 10:45am.  

 Every Wednesday is Bible Trivia and Games.  Bring a friend for some great fellowship!  

 Every Thursday at 11:00 am in the Chapel is Rosary.  Please bring a fellow believer to 

join in rosary prayer.  

 Fitness Center News. . .  
Health and Wellness Passports are still available in the Fitness Center. 

Get each square signed off for attending specific health and wellness programs. 
Participants who have completed their passports (and patiently awaiting their prizes): 

Jean Ciaramitaro, Joan Lehoczky, Marlene Batts and Janet Lickman. Great job, ladies! 

Walk Michigan! “Lighthouse Tour” Thursdays @ 2:30 pm 
Check out the big map of all of the Michigan lighthouses and the walking/exercise 
chart hanging in the Activities Room. Walk or exercise inside or out, alone or as a 
group, tracking your progress on the chart to see how many lighthouses YOU can 

move your way to. 

Questions or comments, contact: cgorde@pvm.org or (586) 716-7385 

We have programs for EVERY-BODY ! 



 

 

Minutes Residents Association Meeting February 4, 2020 

The meeting was called to order at 1:30.  The pledges of allegiance to the American and Christian 
flags were made, led by Bob Healy.  First attendees were: Inez Cianecke and Joann Hacala. 
 

Staff  
Carolyn Martin – administration 
 Dorothy Dennis is on video on Facebook. 
 Power outage  
 We must apply for a radio frequency.  Everyone must have a radio to access in order to communi-

cate. 
 We can recharge our phones and oxygen on red plugs. 
 The staff will feed us but we must communicate better – actually will start radio frequency talk. 
 Feb. 13 we will have a meeting concerning the census – how the government looks at everything.   
 The census is now online.   
 We will have computers set up for the community.   
 For residents we will have info sheets which can be filled out for us. 
Brian Williams – food 
 At the jazz dinner we will have brisket, braised chicken, fingerling potatoes, a veggie, and pecan 

pie parfait. 
 March 5 we will have a kitchen party demo.  We will cook with the kitchen staff.  We will have a 

sign-up sheet and can handle 24 people. 
 Omelet day was 2 times last month.  We can have special pancakes Fed. 26. 
  In March we will have shamrock cookies and a special meal for St. Patrick’s Day. 
 We may suggest a meal for the birthday dinner. 
Laura Stone – chaplain 
 We are making blankets, which we may either keep or donate for other residents.  There is no 

charge for the first one.   We meet Thursdays at 9; men are also welcome. 
 There will be a ladies’ luncheon, “on butterflies wings” for $5 at St. Peter’s Church in Eastpointe 

Saturday March 7 
 They will have vendors and crafts. 
 Terry from laundry said  they will label closets in assisted living. 
 The police officers from New Baltimore will have “pizza with the officers” Monday March 2 for $20 

at Little Camille’s. 
 We should have a possum day 
 The memorial for Dorothy Dennis is February 18 after the Catholic mass at 11:15. 
Chris Gorde – fitness 
 The Monday and Wednesday 11:15 classes are growing, especially for starter class. 
 “Walk Michigan” will be on Tuesday instead of Thursday.  The new map will say “Walk Lighthous-

es” and will start in March. 
 Anyone interested in afternoon classes speak up. 
 Thursday at 11:15 we have balloon volleyball. 
 Tuesday at 11:30 we will have “Just Dance”. 
Betsy Mianecki – activities 
 The Jazz Festival concert is 40’s and 50’s swing music. 
 The men’s luncheon will be in Mt. Clemens at Jimmy D’s which specializes in corned beef. 
 On February 21 we will go to see the film “Little Women”. 
 On Friday February 28 we will go to see the dress rehearsal of the opera “Gianni Schichi”. 
 The first Tuesday of each month we will alternate the shopping destination.  Next month will be 

Randazzo . 



 

 
 There will be an end of “The Bachelor” party. 
 Kathleen will give an aromatherapy demonstration next month. 
 On Wednesday, February 12 at 10:30 the children from Immaculate Conception will come to deco-

rate cookies.  
 On February 14 we will have a Valentine’s party. 
 February 16 the Future Nurses will come to discuss maintaining heart health. 
 February 25 (Tuesday) we will have a Mardi Gras party. 
 The armchair travel event will feature Africa – Wednesday, February 26 at 1:30. 
 Bunco is on Thursdays at 1:30, and we will give prizes. 
 Show and Tell is this Wednesday, February 19, at 1:30. 
 Bingo is on Thursday nights, and we must bring $2, preferably in quarters. 
 April 3 we will have our dinner dance featuring Dave Edwards group called “The Look”. 
 Jean Campbell asked for volunteers to read the Trumpet to the visually impaired at 9 a.m. Monday 

for this week.  The first Monday of the month read the entire Trumpet. 
Business Meeting 
Since there were no additions or corrections to the minutes, Charlene Gitre made a motion to accept 
them as written.  It was seconded and approved. 
Treasurer – Patricia Mikle 
 The starting balance of the Residents Association account was $2,206.08, and the ending balance was 

$5,854.58. 
 The starting balance of the Petty Cash account was $265.87, and the ending balance was $288.87. 
 There were 40 people in attendance. 
 The Sugar Bowl took in $15. 
Communications Committee – Jean Campbell 
 We are making a Welcoming booklet. 
 We will tell people about using the garage doors. 
 Brian will explain how to order meals along with menus.  Meals can be delivered to our rooms. 
 The outside doors will be locked at 10.  If we need to get in after that time, call the number on the 

door.  
 If we have any ideas or suggestions, place them in the Suggestion Box. 

Pot Luck is the third Sunday of the month.   
Happy hour is at 4:15 
Dinner begins at 5.  The main course from the kitchen is $5. 
BYO drinks. 

Buildings and maintenance – Frank Gitre 
 He talked to Scott about the electricity. 
 The fence and sign posts need repair. 
 The “snow poles” were knocked down by the plow. 
Old business 

We will make mats for the homeless Saturday mornings. 
Bob Morrill thanked everyone for the attention we gave him during his illness. 

New business 
April is Friends and Family month. 
The Foundation will issue a pamphlet for residents.  Benefits include: 

Chapel 
Buses 
Help for residents if they outlive their resources. 

Loretta Cortis made a motion to adjourn at 3:02.  It was seconded and passed. 
 

Beverley Pack, Secretary 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, March 3 

First Tuesday Shopping  
Trader Joe’s 

$$$ on your own 
9:00am 

 
Tuesday, March 4 

Women’s Lunch 
Jimmy Dee’s 

$$$ on your own 
11:30am 

Lobby 

 
 

Saturday, March 14 

Ladies Luncheon 
St. Peter’s 

$5.00 

11:00am 
Lobby 

 
 

Tuesday, March 24 

Men’s Lunch 
11:30am  

$$$ on your own 

Lobby 
 
 

Wednesday, March 25 

Macy’s 
$$$ on your own 

9:00am 
Lobby 

 

 

Thursday, April 23 

Frankenmuth 
Ragtime Festival-Zehnders 

$43.00 
Money due March 23 

9:00am 
Lobby 

 
Thursday, May 7 

Pagliacci Rehearsal 
Michigan Opera House 

$25.00 
Money due April 1 

9:00am 

Friday, May 15 

Prohibition-From Moulin Rogue to 
Boardwalk Empire 

DSO 

$38.40 
Money due April 1 

9:00am 
Time travel through the dark cabarets and speakeasies of 
New York, Paris, Berlin, London, Chicago, and Atlantic City. 

Featuring vintage imagery and video, Prohibition lets audi-
ence members experience the 1920s in all its decadence, 
with music from Irving Berlin, Edith Piaf, Josephine Baker, 

and more. 

Thursday, June 18 

Tiger’s-vs-White Sox-$33.75 
money due-May 18 

 
Thursday, August 27 

Tiger’s-vs-Houston$33.75 
money due-July 27 

Leoncavallo’s tragic tale of the tears of a clown.         
Pagliacci  chronicles the behind-the-scenes fallout among 

a traveling troupe of clowns in Southern Italy.  



 

 

 Aroma Therapy Craft 
 

Friday, March 13 

2:45pm 

Activity Room 

St. Patrick’s Day 
Craft 

Monday, March 2 
10:30am 

Activity room 

Wii Bowling 
 

 Monday’s  
 

2:30pm 
Activity Room 

Line Dancing with Kathleen 

& Happy Hour 

Friday, March 27 

2:45pm 

Activity Room 

 
 

Shopping 
Wednesday, March 25 

9:00am~Lobby 

HOW TO ORDER GROCERIES ONLINE 

Monday, March 2 

1:30pm 

Activity Room 

Downton Abbey & Tea 
 

Tuesday’s 

2:45pm-Activity Room 

Jewelry Making Class 

Make a bracelet 

Monday, March 23 

10:30am 

Activity Room 

Saturday Matinee’s 
1:30pm 

Activity Room 

Movie will be posted on Monday prior. 

The First Tuesday of the 
month shopping trip- 

 
 

Trader JOE’S 

Tuesday, March 3~9:00am 
 Lobby 

Tiger’s Opening Day  

Monday, March 30 

1:00pm 

Activity Room 

 Bachelor FINALE PARTY 
Monday, March 9  

8:00pm 
Activity Room 

Snacks will be provided 
 

Show & Tell 

Wednesday, March 18 

1:30pm 

Activity Room 
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       The Village of East Harbor  

Cordially invites you to a 

Dessert and Learn Presentation 
With  

PACE  
Program of All Inclusive Care for the Elderly 

PACE provides assistance, services, and support to help eligible individuals age in place. 

Clinical and Medical Care 
Day center with activities and meals  

Physical therapy / Occupational therapy  
Transportation to all medically necessary appointments 

Dental / Vision / Hearing / Podiatry and more! 
Learn what PACE can do for you! 

  

Thursday, March 16th, 2020 
1:30pm  

Marguerite’s Restaurant 



 

 

 



 

 

 

3/01 Virginia Visner 

3/04 Patricia Helmrich 

3/05 Jenny Bommarito 

3/07 Frances Masters 

3/08 Carol White 

3/08 Christine Young 

3/10 Robert Morrill 

3/10 Joyce Salame 

3/15 Marceline Roche  

3/17 Gladys Stolzenfeld 

3/25 Larry Woodcox 

3/27 Anna Bauer 

3/31 Donna Bowman 

3/31 Janice Schmidt 

 

Accounting       
  Tracy Tesch    716-7408 
Activity Lead A/L & I/L      
  Betsy Mianecki     716-7143 
Administrator     
  Carolyn Martin    716-7221 
Admissions Coordinator TCU                                
Beth Humble                                       716-7427                     
  Sue McCallum                                   716-7395 
 Assisted Living Nurse      
  Denise Klimaszewski   716-7115 
Beauty Salon      
  Appointments    716-7180 
Care Sync Case Manager                  
Josie Villegas                                     716-7092 
Chaplain        
 Laura Stone                           716-7438 
Dining Services Mgr.     
  Brian Williams             716-7419   
Director of Nursing      
  Jeff Robinson                 716-7416 
Driver        
  Ann Marie Hart    716-7142 
Environmental Serv. Adm. Asst. 
  Shelby Jones                                    716-7436            
Executive Director 
  David Miller                                       716-7410 
Fitness Specialist      
  Chris Gorde                                       716-7385 
Front Desk   
  Receptionist    725-6030 
Haven Hall Nurse      
  Lynette Sanday    716-7384 
Housekeeping / Laundry Mgr.   
  Teri Lynn Taylor    716-7418 
Maintenance Work Request     
  Front Desk      725-6030 
Maintenance                                  
   Emergencies After 11:00pm     248-996-2470                    
HCC Activity/Volunteer Mgr.  
  Sheri Stover    716-7021  
Physical Therapy Mgr.     
  Kim Frabotta, Agility Therapy  716-7398 
Resident Care Mgr.     
  Toni Greig     716-7426 
Sales & Leasing Specialist 
  Peggy  Carroll    716-7397  
  Dylan Demo    716-7183 


